ROMANBY PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting Held on Tuesday 14 December 2010
 at Romanby Primary School
Present:
Chairman:
Councillor J N Smith


Councillors:
A Mawer, R Beaver, P G Fisher, P G Brown, 




L M Hudson, E Haimes, C Thompson, M Walton and 





G H Baker


Clerk/RFO:
A W Lambert



Public:

County Councillor D Blades




	Min. No.
	
	Action

	10/178
	To Note Any Declarations of Business (or other) Interests by Elected Members 
There were no declarations of business interests.
	

	10/179
	To Receive Any Apologies for Absence by an Elected Member
Apologies had been received from Councillors Bartram and Atkinson.
	

	10/180
	To Approve and Sign the Minutes of the Previous Meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 9 November 2010 were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.  
	

	10/181
	To Consider Any Matters Arising

10/169 – Parks and Recreation Report
A discussion with the Rugby Club had not yet taken place with regard to the use of the Leisure Park and would be carried forward to a future meeting.

10/176 – To Consider a Mini-Roundabout, Thirsk Road
Councillor Blades had made enquiries of NYCC regarding the provision of a mini-roundabout on Thirsk Road but had not received a response.  This would be carried forward to a future meeting.
	Parks

Comm.



	10/182
	To Consider a Report from The Police
No police report had been received.
	

	10/183
	To Consider a Report from the Local Planning Authority
The planning authority report had been circulated and was noted with no comments.
	

	10/184
	To Receive a Report from the Finance Committee
To Approve the Accounts Received Since the Previous Meeting
These were agreed unanimously.

Proposed:  Councillor Fisher.  Seconded:  Councillor Mawer.
The minutes of the Finance Committee held on Wednesday 8 December 2010 were circulated along with the proposed estimates for 2011/12 with a 5% increase in the precept proposed.   Proposed capital projects were discussed as below:

· Ainderby Road Leisure Park;

· Provision of hop scotch;

· History board.

It was noted that grants would be sourced if possible and it was agreed to provide £20,850 from reserves to pay for the proposed items.  The estimates and proposed precept were agreed.
Proposed:  Councillor Fisher.  Seconded:  Councillor Mawer.

A copy of the Finance Committee’s draft terms of reference were circulated and agreed.

Proposed:  Councillor Mawer.  Seconded:  Councillor Beaver.

	

	10/185
	To Receive a Report from Parks and Recreation Committee
A report from the Parks and Recreation Committee had been received and was noted.
A request from Northallerton Town Football Club to install a pedestrian gate between the Football Club and Ainderby Road Leisure Park to alleviate the problem of parking on Ainderby Road was considered.  This was agreed in principle.  A meeting would take place with their President to ascertain a suitable location.

Proposed:  Councillor Baker.  Seconded:  Councillor Mawer.

Also requested by the Football Club was a source of water on the exterior of the Pavilion and a shoe cleaner.  This was also agreed.

The Parks Committee had drafted Terms of Reference for their Committee.  These were agreed with amendments.
The Clerk reported problems with the roundabout on Carroll Close.  The contractor had inspected this and there was nothing that could be done to alleviate the problem of turning it.
	Parks.

Comm.


	10/186
	To Receive a Report from the Forward Planning Committee
There had been no meeting since the last full Council meeting.
	

	10/187
	To Receive a Report from the Joint Management Committee (N/A/Romanby JBC)
A meeting had taken place on 7 December 2010 the minutes of which had still to be produced and circulated.  A 2% increase in prices had been proposed.  The SLA had been discussed and this would be re-drafted accordingly as conditions of service.
	

	10/188
	To Consider Any Other Reports from Committees or Representatives to Outside Organisations
Councillor Hudson had attended the VSA meeting.  The re-election of Chair and Vice-Chair had taken place and the main part of the discussion had been about the accounts and the reduction of funding which would mean a reduction in service. 
	

	10/189
	To Receive Any Correspondence and Action Taken
The list of correspondence received since the last meeting had been circulated.

Agreed:
The Parish Boundary Signage item to be signed off 


due to NYCC not agreeing the proposal.
	

	10/190
	To Consider Winter Maintenance
Councillor Blades informed the Parish Council about the trial with Parishes for salting footpaths.  Complaints received regarding the weather conditions would be discussed further by the Forward Plan Committee.
	Forward

Plan

Comm.

	10/191
	To Confirm the Date, Time and Location of the Next Meeting
Tuesday 11 January 2011 commencing at 7.00 pm at Broomfield School  
	ALL


There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.10 pm.
20 December 2010
